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DRAFT MINUTES OF A MEETING OF
 THE CORPORATION’S FINANCE AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE
5:00PM TUESDAY 03 OCTOBER 2023
Held in the Whatmoor Room, Main House
	Members:
	Richard Barker;  *John Bullen;  *Liz Hurst (co-opted);  *Robert Lasseter;  *Graham Ledden (Chair);  *Luke Rake (Principal);  


	In attendance:


	Dan Knight (Chair of A&A Committee);  *Julian Tucker (Chief Financial Officer (CFO)); *Tom Hallam (Deputy Principal);  *Vanessa Gifford (Clerk)



* Indicates actual presence at this meeting  [Quorum = 3 Committee Members]
	ITEM NO. 
	DETAIL
	

	1. 
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no Declarations of Interest NOTED.

	

	2. 
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Richard Barker.

The Chair welcomed Liz Hurst to her first meeting as a co-opted member, and thanked Henry Cox for his work previously.


	

	3. 
	MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS HELD ON 27 JUNE  2023
The Committee AGREED the minutes of 27 June 2023 as a true and accurate record, and APPROVED the non-confidential minutes for website publication.
 
	

	4. 
	MATTERS ARISING

The following matters arising from the meeting of 27 June 2023 were NOTED:
· The analysis of electric usage was in progress.
· The CFO was still investigating the KMF funds

· The Principal explained that catering services were currently being kept in house with the wedding caterers contract being extended to December 2023.  It was considered not an appropriate time to carry out a tender process.

· The Committee Terms of Reference and Work Programme would be carried forward to the next meeting.

· The Committee questioned whether any risk to the merger process should be identified in the Risk Register and agreed these would be considered by the JSG.

· It was noted that Tony Skeel from the DfE/ESFA was now on GVO and would be invited to attend the next Corporation meeting.


	

	5. 
	MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS TO 31 JULY 2023
The Management Accounts to 31 July 2023 were discussed and the following key points were NOTED:
· The CFO advised that year end adjustments still had to be allocated, but the current operational position was noted, which was in line with the forecast.
· The External auditors were commencing the audit the following week.

· The CFO had received official notification of the additional clawback by the ESFA.  The Principal reminded the Committee that the clawbacks had not been accepted by the College and the ESFA had been challenged.
· A VAT payment had been received and the CFO was awaiting the auditors decision whether it should be put into 2022/23 accounts.

· The Pension adjust still had to be entered.  It was noted that the pension asset could not be shown in the accounts.
· The commercial income was scrutinised and the CFO was thanked for providing this data.  Some areas were disappointing but it was hoped that the appointment of a Commercial Director would assist.  

· In relation to the Staff Numbers graph, the CFO advised that in the near future he would include FTE reports, but the trend was going in the right direction.

· There was currently a huge cash balance, with the capital grant funding being stripped out for the cashflow reporting as this was restricted cash.

· The FEC had commented that it was good that the College was in line with its forecast as it gave confidence to the Minister.  The CFO was thanked for his work.

	

	6. 
	EMERGENCY FUNDING INC UPDATED CASHFLOW REPORT

The Emergency Funding Profile report was discussed and the following points NOTED:
· The CFO advised that the paper was the foundation of the request to the ESFA for the emergency funding which would be drawn down quarterly.  The Cashflow report had the emergency funding incorporated within it.
· It was noted that Gardeners Cottage had now been withdrawn as its sale was too uncertain now that the buyer had pulled out.

· Following FEC discussions it was noted that the original request had now passed the first stage and was now before the Minister, and an answer should be available around the end of November 2023.  There was also a second bid for funding for the merger but the timing of this was more vague.  It was emphasised that the College should not be responsible for the fees, however it appeared that these would be incorporated within the second bid.

· It was suggested that there should be a review of Financial Regulations to ensure that the two Colleges aligned.  It was noted that the procurement for Project Manager would be through KMC so its Financial Regulations would be in force.

· It was noted that the suggested 3% pay rise funding was consolidated within the £602K additional funding.

· The CFO explained that he had used one months pay for headroom.

· It was noted that performance was improving year on year.

	

	7. 
	ADDITIONAL FUNDING FOR PAY RISE

The College had received £602K of additional funding which the AoC had recommended was used for a 6½% pay rise.  This had been discussed with the FEC noting that the emergency funding request included a 3% pay rise from January 2024 and any deviation from this would require PMO approval.  It was suggested that if the College was performing above budget further requests could be made to the PMO later in the year.  The Committee was reminded that no pay rise had been included in the Budget 2023/24 although an uplift to the minimum wage had been included.
The Committee considered that 3% was not sufficient and the College should note what other colleges award.  There was an increasing risk of keeping staff during the merger discussions.  The Committee considered that the debate had been useful and requested a report from the CFO for the next meeting with the possibilities as further information should be available by then.

	JT

	8. 
	UPDATE ON DISCUSSIONS WITH THE DfE/ESFA/FEC

The recent discussions had been covered during earlier items.

	

	9. 
	MANOR GARDEN COTTAGE

It was noted that the buyer had pulled out of the sale and the SMT was now considering the options. The proceeds of sale had now been removed from the cashflow.

	

	10. 
	KURA TRANSPORT PROVISION

The Committee NOTED the confidential paper and the College decision which it endorsed as it was pragmatic.  The SMT and staff on the front line were thanked for their work on this issue.

	

	11. 
	VAT CLAIM

It was noted that the net gain from the HMRC was £654K.  The CFO agreed to check with the VAT advisor if this was the expected final receipt.

	JT

	12. 
	DEBTORS REPORT

The Debtors Report was considered, noting that there were no concerns.

	

	13. 
	CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
It was noted that in the future the CFO and Deputy Principal would provide updates on this item.
The GSHP Audit Report had now been received and would be presented to the next Audit & Assurance Committee meeting, and would feed through to the Corporation in time.

	

	14. 
	COMMERCIAL UPDATE
It was noted that once the Commercial Director had commenced she would be expected to produce a report which the CFO would present to this Committee, and possibly the occasional attendance when appropriate.  She would attend the Estate Committee regularly.

	

	15. 
	PROCUREMENT/TENDERS/VALUE FOR MONEY/CONSULTANCIES
The only item to NOTE was the procurement of Project Management of the merger process which was being run by the JSG but would require each Corporation’s approval.  It was emphasised that the opening should be witnessed and evidenced.

	

	16. 
	PROJECT BID UPDATE
There were no additional bids outstanding.

	

	17. 
	COMMITTEE TERMS OF REFERENCE AND WORK PROGRAMME 2023/24

This item was carried forward to the next meeting.

	JT/VG


	18. 
	RISK MANAGEMENT

There were no further items considered for the Risk Register other that any related to the merger which would be discussed by the JSG.

	

	19. 
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

No other business was NOTED.
	

	20. 
	MEETING DATES 2023/24
The following dates were NOTED:
· 21 November 2023

· 27 February 2024

· 23 April 2024

· 25 June 2024


	

	
	Meeting closed at 19.00 with no further business.
	


APPROVED…………………………………………………………….
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